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Dear Imogen, 

 

SIAMS INSPECTION OF NUTFIELD CHURCH CE PRIMARY SCHOOL –  

MONDAY 23 & TUESDAY 24 APRIL 2018 

 

I attach the report on the SIAMS inspection of Nutfield Church School which took place earlier this term.   I hope 

you found the inspection a helpful experience in affirming the truly outstanding work of the school as well as 

supporting its future development.    

 

The report describes many strengths of Nutfield as a church school.  I was pleased to read that the loving 

Christian ethos encourages the whole school community to flourish and ‘live life in all its fullness.’ It is very 

encouraging to hear that strongly inclusive and interwoven collective worship engages all learners and that its 

impact can be clearly seen in all aspects of relationships and school life.  I am also delighted to hear that high 

quality RE inspires learners to reflect and think deeply within a rich and varied curriculum. Underpinning all of this 

is, of course, outstanding leadership and management which the report celebrates as being inclusive, 

compassionate and nurturing combined with a consistent and determined desire to share the school’s Christian 

vision and values with wider community. Everyone at the school is to be congratulated on the distinctiveness that 

is being so successfully developed and maintained.   

 

The report helpfully identifies ways in which the school can broaden learners’ knowledge and understanding of 

local, national and global faith communities. Shaun Burns, the Diocesan RE Adviser, or other officers will be very 

happy to support the school in addressing this area.  Please do not hesitate to ask.  I hope the inspection and 

report have been an encouragement to everyone at the school.  We like to monitor the conduct of inspections.  I 

have therefore enclosed an evaluation/feedback sheet which I should be grateful if you would complete and return 

to Cheryl Kuit. It is particularly important that we receive feedback on inspections under the SIAMS 

arrangements. 

 

Please convey my warmest thanks and congratulations to staff and governors for all their work on behalf of the 

children at Nutfield Church CE Primary School.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Colin Powell (Lay Canon) 

Director of Education 

 

cc   Mrs Serena Fowler and Mr Sam Nicholls 

      Co-Chair of Governors  
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